Faculty Assembly Executive Council Minutes
March 12, 2014
ASB-230

900-1015 AM
Present: Jill Weiss, Ken McMurdy, Donna Crawley, Susan Kurzmann, Bob Becklen, Roark Atkinson, Jennefer Mazza, and Murray Sabrin
Absent: Jonathan Lipkin
Secretary: Dean Chen
1. ARC report (Emma)
a. New College Catalog is ready for conveners 

b. New course requests received for the next academic year cycle

c. Approved the Master of Arts in Social Work which will be discussed in the upcoming FA meeting on April 2

2. Newly elected FAEC unit representatives starting Fall 2014:

a. SSHGS: Rebecca Root

b. ASB: Susan Esiner

c. CA: Jonathan Lipkin

d. TAS: Ken McMurdy

e. Library: Susan Kurzmann

f. SSHS: Kim Lorber
3. Approve the minutes (3/5/14)

a. Approved (1 abstention)

4. Productivity study

a. Discussed faculty members’ reactions about sending in their CVs.  
b. Questions raised about what data should be used to more accurately reflect faculty’s productivity (scholarship, services)
5. Shared governance

a. Profs. Ken McMurdy and Donna Crawley met with Provost Barnett to discuss the definition and procedure of shared governance and ways to improve shared governance.  
b. The Task Force will provide fuller report to the FAEC meeting on 3/26.  May also report to the FA meeting afterward.  
6. Prepare for 4/2 FA meeting:
a. Council-at-large elections

b. Shared governance

c. Faculty productivity (tentative)

7. Meeting with President Mercer
a. Application to Ramapo for this coming year has increased (6% ahead of last year’s application)

b. Discussed the budget and financial sustainability. 
c. Four-three course load.  It is one of the recommended ways to help budget sustainability. However, the issue is being discussed and is not of high-priority at this point

d. President Mercer is committed to increase hiring of permanent faculty.  But, he also believed it is important to attract established visiting scholars with diverse background to visit and teach at Ramapo

e. Discussed improvement and continued challenges of campus climate
f. Deans’ reappointment process: President Mercer affirms that faculty input is very important in the Deans’ reappointment process.  Many issues should be discussed, possibly at the President’s Advisory Council, about the Deans’ term limits and responsibilities.  In case of disagreement between the administration and faculty over a dean’s reappointment, the President would like to invite both sides and discuss their respective positions.  
